


 
 
On the fast track: Oklahoma Department of Transportation Director of Engineering David Streb 
explains a grant application for high-speed rail to members of the Oklahoma Transportation 
Commission at their Monday, Oct. 5, meeting. The agency applied for a $2 billion grant under the 
economic stimulus program for a high-speed rail system between Tulsa and Oklahoma City and 
for upgrades to the Heartland Flyer route from Oklahoma City south to the Texas state line. 
 
 
 



 
 
Oklahoma Department of Transportation Director Gary Ridley explains a stop-gap federal 
spending measure that will delay most of the Oklahoma bridge and highway projects scheduled 
for competitive bidding in November. The decision also hampers the flexibility in funding 
Oklahoma’s construction program by rescinding about $135 million over the next 12 to 18 
months. Projects funded entirely with state dollars and stimulus-funded projects are expected to 
remain on track for November. 



 

 
 
Where the expressway ends: Federal funding issues are expected to delay a City of Tulsa project 
to extend the Gilcrease Expressway from the L.L. Tisdale Parkway to 41st W. Ave. The project 
was scheduled for competitive bidding in November but has been postponed pending 
congressional action on transportation funding, meaning this sign will stay in place – for now. 


